## **ELECTRONICALLY TRANSFERRED**

October 30, 2019

Charles Holland President and CEO St. Bernard Hospital 326 West 64<sup>th</sup> Street Chicago, Illinois 60021

Re: 77 ILAC 1130.570 - Completion of Exemption

Exemption#: E-047-19-St. Bernard Hospital

Dear Mr. Holland:

On October 28, 2019 we received the notice of completion for the discontinuation of the 6-bed pediatric category of service at St. Bernard Hospital, Chicago Illinois. Our records will show that the discontinuation was completed on October 25, 2019 the date stated in your letter. No further action by the exemption holders is required for this project in relationship to the Illinois Health Facilities Planning Act.

If you should have any questions please contact Mike Constantino or George Roate at 217.782.3516 or Mike.Constantino@illinois.gov or George.Roate@illinois.gov

Sincerely,

Courtney Avery, Administrator

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board

cc: Kara Friedman, Anne Cooper